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Budget builds the future, but taxes the fringe
Investment in essential infrastructure projects and plans to modernise Victoria’s antiquated planning system announced in today’s State Budget will help boost the building and construction sector, but proposed tax increases on the fringe will hurt housing affordability says the Master Builders Association of Victoria.
Master Builders Executive Director, Brian Welch, said investment in essential community infrastructure will help improve job security for Victoria’s 196,700 building and construction workers. 
“Master Builders continues to support responsible debt financing for these essential community infrastructure projects, as long as the State’s AAA credit rating is maintained,” said Mr Welch. 
“The Victorian construction sector will benefit significantly from the $402 million investment in school building projects. The $262.3 million investment in regional hospitals will be warmly welcome by regional builders struggling in a depressed local economy.  

“The Government’s investment in transport infrastructure, such as the South Morang Rail Extension, will help create jobs and improve transport networks for Victorians living in the outer suburbs. 

“Builders will be extremely concerned about the impact of the proposed $85 million Growth Area Infrastructure Contribution (GAIC) tax which will increase the cost of housing on Melbourne’s fringe. 

“While we support increased investment in outer suburban infrastructure, we recommend a serious rethink on the timing and scale of this proposed development tax. 

“Victorian builders will welcome the rollout of $10.4 million online planning process system which will help reduce planning delays and processing costs.  

“We also welcome the $3.2 million for the DPCD Development Facilitation Unit as a sensible upgrade of the Department’s planning capabilities.  This will aid the Department in assessing the fast tracking and calling-in of construction projects. 
“At present it takes 20 weeks on average to process a residential planning application with delays costing builders an average of $19,800 per project.  These new measures are a positive step forward in cutting red tape and planning delays for builders.

“The $25 million continuation of the Apprenticeship/Trainee Completion Bonus will help the building and construction industry keep young workers and retain its skills base going forward.  

“The Government’s decision to invest heavily in commercial and civil construction projects comes at a time when builder pessimism about the future is on the rise. 
“A recent Master Builders survey revealed that 41 percent of builders expect business activity to deteriorate over the next twelve months - a jump of 26 per cent compared to the same time last year. 

“For every dollar spent in building and construction, 2.9 are spent elsewhere in the Victorian economy - the Government is making the right decision by choosing to invest in essential infrastructure now.”
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